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  Waves Of Love From Jim 
 
 Where are you on your journey through life? Where have you come 
from? Where are you going? How significant is your past in defining who you 
are today?  We long to feel grounded in something greater than ourselves. We 
seek a heroic journey, something magical in the midst of the tumult that fills 
our days. Don’t you enjoy memories that connect you to your past? Don’t you 
seek rituals and life practices that remind you of these connections? 
 
 Put your life in perspective. Your life is a cell fiber at the tip of a leaf 
on the end of a branch hanging from the top of one tree within a vast forest, so 
small and yet made large by the connections. Like the parts of a tree, all lives 
are connected.  That’s our Unitarian Universalist 7th principle…we are all 
connected in an interdependent web of all existence. 
 
 Here’s an old story that made the rounds a decade or so ago.  It’s a 
poignant illustration of how, in a Daoist sort of way, when we allow life to 
simply flow, we connect with others in a way that makes life meaningful.  A 
cab driver was called to decrepit  apartment building one morning. The driver 
walked to the door, knocked, and after a long pause, the door opened. 
Opening the door was a petite woman in her late 80�s wearing a print dress 
and a pillbox hat with a veil pinned on it… like somebody out of a 1940s 
movie. By her side was a small suitcase. Peeking inside, the cabbie noticed 
that all the furniture was covered with sheets. In the corner was a cardboard 
box filled with photos. She took the driver’s arm and they walked slowly to 
the cab. When they got in the cab, she gave him an address, and then asked, 
“Could you drive through downtown?” “It’s not the shortest way,” he 
answered quickly. “Oh, I don’t mind,” she said. “I’m in no hurry. I’m on my 
way to a hospice.” Her eyes were glistening. “I don’t have any family left,” 
she continued. “The doctor says I don t have very long.”  The driver reached 
over and shut off the meter. 
 
 
 

See “Waves” page  5………... 
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Right Relations 
  
“Human beings are promise making and promise-breaking animals.”  -Martin Buber 
  
Thanks to the generosity of an anonymous donor, I had the pleasure of attending a 
workshop sponsored by the Florida District on January 28th on “Right Relations” 
with two other Board members, Bill Maguire and Laurie Clement. 
  
The workshop started off looking at right relations from the historical context of the 
Cambridge Platform; “we are a covenantal, not creedal body”.  For Unitarian 
Universalists, Covenants are a way to make a conscious choice to create better ways 
of being together in community.  
  
We explored the meaning and purpose of “covenant” and I borrowed these 
descriptions from the District website: 
  

Covenants are “solemn promises.” 
Covenants are imperfect statements of unenforceable rules of conduct. 
A Covenant is a living relationship, always a work in progress.  
Covenants are unconditional. 
When a Covenant is broken, understanding and recommitment are called for. 
Covenants are embedded in the realization that we truly are all in this together.  

                                                                               
We discussed how the social context of our time, with rising incivility and social 
polarization, makes the need for Covenant even more apparent.  The example used 
to illustrate the cultural shift focused on the rise of the automobile as the primary 
means of transportation.  In the past, most transportation of any distance required 
being in close proximity to other people (on a bus or train) and that people behaved 
in ways that gave consideration to others and relinquished personal control of their 
movement to someone else.  People had travel manners, if you will.   
  
Once we became closed up in our own personal metal cage, and could control the 
speed and direction of travel we started to become more isolated.  The ability to 
have more direct control of coming and going certainly isn’t all bad, but it 
contributes to disconnection from others.  “I want to go there, now.  I don’t care 
where you are going or why- get out of my way!” 
  
The trend seems to continue when we think of how communications have changed 
in our more digital world.  Without a doubt, connections are made in a different 
way, and the opportunity for the exchange of ideas that previously would have been 
impossible.  But it also allows people a cloak of anonymity with no responsibility to 
others for remarks made and less concern for the good of the whole.  Exercising our 
personal “rights” can trample the rights of others if we aren’t careful. 
 

See “President”  page 8….. 
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Standing on the Side of Love with Immigrant Families 
 
 
Upside Down Spanish 
 

      The World 
 

       I remember as a child when I would lie on a big footstool, head   
       hanging over the edge and I would view the world “upside down.”   
       The ceiling was at the bottom and the floor was at the top.  Chairs  
       and tables and television were up not down.  Every-thing was the  
       same, yet everything was different.  Gravity ceased to exist and in  
       the blink of an eye the child’s imagination saw things in a new   
       way. 
 
       This suggests something of what we now offer in a brief Spanish  
       course, just four lessons long, one each week.  Shall we tell you that you 
       will speak Spanish in just 6 hours like those television commercials that  
 

promise rock hard abs in just 5 minutes a day?  No, but we will say that 6 hours, four classes of one and a half hours each, 
will enable you to learn things you have never imagined before about the world and Spanish.  It can turn your world upside 
down (or downside up) and enable you to see things in a new way and say with confidence, “Hola amigo, decime tu 
historia.” (“Hello friend, tell me your story.”)  
 
Mike Rissler, member of the Migrant/Immigrant Ministry who returned in the past year to St Petersburg after living and 
working in South and Central America for many years, will be offering these interesting workshops. You may contact Mike 
at estudio2001@gmail.com or 727 480-2340 or 727 954-5904 

 
Join us for Upside Down Spanish, Saturdays, 10:30 -12:00 
Conway Hall – Use Office entrance on Arlington Avenue 

Beginning April 7, 2012 
 
 
Food Collections Sundays for Immigrant Families 
The food collections during the Sunday service in February will be for immigrant families living here in Pinellas County. 
They will be on February 5th and February 19th. Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Clothing for the Children of Migrant Workers 
Thank you for your continued generosity. We have given away most of your donated clothing. We use could your help to 
fill our empty bins before our next visit to the camps on February 18th. We have also planned to take children’s clothing to 
camps on March 17th. If you would like to join us on one of these visits to the camps contact Karen at 898-8038 or 
kcoale@tampabay.r.com. 
 
Help Plan Outreach and Social Justice Actions 
The Migrant/Immigrant Ministry meets each month to plan outreach projects as well as social justice actions. Our next 
meeting will be on Tuesday, February 28th at 5:30pm in the Church Office. Please join us – we welcome your input.  
Immigration Educational Skit 
Back by popular demand – Arizona Is Our Town will be performed by the UU St Pete Players at the next UU West Central Cluster’s 
meeting at 10:00am on March 3rd at UU Clearwater. Immigration lawyer and Migrant/Immigrant Ministry member John Dubrule wrote 
this educational skit. If you have not yet seen this educational skit – please join us.  
 
Florida Legislative Update – Proposed Immigrant Related Legislation  
What a change a year makes! There are four types of bills that we SUPPORT, and two that we OPPOSE. 

 
See “Immigrants” page 9…….. 
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 “Waves” from page 1……………. 
  
For the next four hours, they drove through the city. She showed him the building where 
she had once worked as an elevator operator. They drove through the neighborhood 
where she and her husband had lived when they were newlyweds. She had him pull up in 
front of a furniture warehouse that had once been a ballroom where she had gone dancing 
as a girl. Sometimes she’d ask him to slow in front of a particular building or corner and 
would sit staring into the darkness, saying nothing. After awhile she suddenly said, “I’m 
tired. Let’s go now.” They drove in silence to the hospice. Orderlies helped the woman 
out of the cab. The cab door shut. It was the sound of the closing of a life. The driver 
didn’t pick up any more passengers that shift. He drove aimlessly, lost in thought. He 
didn’t think that he could have done anything more important in his life than drive the 
old woman to hospice. 
 
 You have your own unique journey. May you walk gently and mindfully today, 
aware that you are related to all else at every step; never alone and part of something 
enormous and infinite. If you have opportunity to make another person’s life gentler, 
even in one moment, then that is the most important thing you will ever do. 
 
Waves of love, Jim 

Leadership Development workshops 
 
One of the priorities of the Board of Trustees is developing strong leadership for our 
church.   
 
Strong leadership ensures quality programs and services. Additionally, lay leadership in 
Unitarian Universalism can be a way to deepen an individual’s commitment to the 
congregation and to create a path for spiritual growth. The BOT is offering workshops  to 
identify, nurture and support leaders and potential leaders by providing specific technical 
skills and resources for ongoing education and growth. 
 
Workshops will be held at UU St. Pete from 9 a.m. to noon on Saturday, February 11, 
2012 and Saturday, February 25, 2012. Beverages and snacks will be provided. 
Attendance at both workshops is encouraged in order to build connections with others, 
but participants will benefit even if they can only attend one session. 
 
Please contact Margie Manning to sign up for the workshops. 

Women’s Forum 
 
Women of UU St. Pete, you are all invited to the Februar Women's Forum. We'll 
share good food, conversation and laughs with good friends at our pot luck 
supper. 
 
And, for our program, think about a book you've read either recently or long ago -
- about a woman, women, women's friendships, or women's issues. After dinner 
we'll share our impressions and feelings about these stories and we'll all go home 
with a list of books we can't wait to read.  
 
We meet in Conway Hall at 6:00 pm on Wednesday the 15th. 
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Happenings and Events 
February 

Celebrations 
 
 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Slow month for weddings 
 
 

Birthdays  
 

15th--Geneva Nelson 
 

A Month of Sundays 
 

5th---“Heroines of Unitarian Universalism” Who are some of the women who have 
shaped our faith? Beatrix Potter and Clara Barton are not the only important women in 
our  journey.  Rev. Alec Craig 
 

12th----”Love is the Spirit of Our Church?” Jim discusses the ways in which UUSP 
gives you the opportunity to show your LOVE. 
 

19th----”Those Were the Days?” Jim asks the question, “Were the good old days really 
that good?” 
 

26th----"The Goat in the Pickup Truck".  Many Unitarian Universalists subscribe to 
process theology, which asserts that change is inevitable and continuous.  Using a story 
by Meg Barnhouse we will affirm that notion and explore ways in which we might 
more easily cope with changing circumstances in a way that honors the values of our 
free religion. Rev. Onnie is Consulting Minister 
Unitarian Univeralist Fellowship of Marion County. 

Treasurer’s report  
 

As of Dec. 31, we were halfway through our church 
fiscal year, and in good financial shape. Our 
operating revenue, or the money we take in to run 
the church and its programs, continues to be higher 
than the money we have spent. That is thanks in part 
to higher-than-anticipated pledge payments in 
December. We have earned $150 so far from the 
sales of grocery gift cards. Our Christmas Eve 
collection, for the Minister’s Discretionary Fund, 
totaled $353. 
December 2011 financial highlights: 
 
Total revenue: $26,210 
Pledges: $21,237  
Endowment contribution: $2,942 
Building use: $387 
Sunday services: $1,338 
Other income: $306 
 
Total expenses: $22,778 
Compensation: $8,427 
Program expenses: $325 
*Building expenses: $12,878 
Other expenses: $1,148 
*include one-time/year expense of property 
insurance 
 
Any questions? I’ll be glad to try to answer them. 
Margie Manning, Treasurer 

�
��	�	

UU Men’s Group  
 

The Men's Group journey continues! This month, let's 
talk about work. How has your work defined (or failed 
to define) who you are? Talk about your first job, your 
current job, your worst job, your dream job-- whatever 
helps you and us explore the impact of work on your 
life. 
 
We will meet at 7:00pm on February 15 at Mike 
Manning's home (4400 36th Ave. N., St. Pete). Our 
facilitator will be Michael Pohl. We'll have a small grill
-out, so feel free to bring a side dish or drink. For more 
info or directions, call Mike Manning at 727-215-6921. 
 
The Yo stick prevails. All men and friends of UU Saint 
Pete are welcome and encouraged to attend. We need 
your input on our up coming service projects.  
 
March Head’s Up:  
 

Rays at Phillies 
Thursday, 3/29/12 

1:05PM EDT  
 

March we will be heading to Bright House Field in 
Clearwater on Thursday the 29th. We have ten tickets 
available for that game at $31 each. We need your 
commitment ASAP. Please call the office 727-898-
3294.  
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The UUA Board of Trustees (BOT) met in New Orleans in January, but since the column must get to 
newsletter editors before the meeting news of our deliberations and decisions must wait until March. In 
September 2011 the BOT was asked by partner organization with whom our UUA is working Arizona to 
educate UU congregations about the Doctrine of Discover and to ask the 2012 GA delegates to repudiate this 
Doctrine. This column is a continuation of the January Trustee Tidbits. The UN Declaration on the Rights of 
Indigenous Peoples was adopted as an annex to the 1948 Declaration of Human Rights in September, 2007. 
There are forty-six articles in this Declaration that recognize and promote the rights and freedoms of 
indigenous peoples without discrimination. Indigenous peoples from around the world are asking all 
religious faiths to repudiate the Doctrine of Discovery and related documents, and to call for the U.S. to fully 
implement the U.N. Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples without qualifications. 
 
In part the Articles state indigenous peoples have a right to exercise self-determination and autonomy or self-
government in matters relating to their internal and local affairs. They have a right to a nationality, to live in 
freedom, peace and security as distinct peoples and shall not be subjected to any acts of violence, and cannot 
be subjected to forced assimilation or destruction of their culture or their land. This Declaration indicates the 
states shall seek to enable the access and/or repatriation of ceremonial objects and human remains through 
fair, transparent and effective mechanisms developed in conjunction with the indigenous peoples concerned.  
 
Article 14 states the rights of indigenous peoples in regard to educational systems and institutions including 
teaching in their own languages, appropriate to their cultural methods of teaching and learning. Children, 
especially have the right to all levels and forms of education of the State without discrimination. Indigenous 
peoples have the right to participate in decision-making in matters which would affect their rights, through 
representatives chosen by themselves in accordance with their own procedures, as well as to maintain and 
develop their own indigenous decision-making institutions. Article 26 deals with indigenous peoples legal 
rights regarding the control of lands, territories, and resources, which they have traditionally owned, 
occupied/used or acquired regarding conservation and protection of the environment. This includes not 
permitting storage or disposal of hazardous materials without their informed consent. 
 
One of the last Articles states the rights within the Declaration are the minimum standards for the survival, 
dignity and well being of the indigenous peoples of the world. As you can understand there is much, much 
more in this Declaration worth reading and I commend you to further education via the internet. Please 
contact me with your UU thoughts and concerns. HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY to each of you. May love of 
all peoples forever be in our hearts.  
 
Joan Lund, February, 2012 
jlund@uua.org or 813-931-9727 

UUA Trustee Tidbits from Joan Lund 

�
��	 	

Buddy System 
 

The Buddy System gives aid and companionship to older adults who are shut-in, or are in nursing homes or 
would like to have a phone call on a daily basis. It involves volunteers who take on the job of being a 
“buddy” to another adult in need of companionship or caring by providing dependable regular contact.  
 
If you’re interesting in becoming a “buddy” please contact Allen Becker @alspasadena@gmail.com if 
you’re interested in becoming a “buddy.” 
 
This is sponsored by the Care Committee.  



������8���.�	��	9����	
	�
��	"	

“President” from page 2 
 

We discussed the nature of goodness, explored our feelings about asking for forgiveness and forgiving others, and 
acknowledged that we all flow in and out of Covenant with each other.  Unenforceable rules of conduct.   
  
So how or why do we enter into Covenant-if I can’t make you stay there (it’s always the other person who is out of 
Covenant isn’t it?).  Or, from the other perspective; why do it if you can’t make me stay there? 
  
How? We decide to be intentional about behaviors, recognizing that relationships are not a science and they take 
practice.  We practice by behaving with integrity, being trustworthy and trusting, deeply listening, being kind and 
generous, being patient and respectful, asking and granting forgiveness, staying at the table when things are hard, and 
working on reconciliation.  It’s a risk.   
  
Why?  Well, that is probably a more personal decision.  I do it because it matters to me.  And I fail.  And I will ask you 
to forgive me when I fail, you may or may not decide to forgive me, but I am willing to take that risk.  If we can practice 
this in our 125 member congregation, there is hope for the world outside our walls. 
  

As I was struggling to get this article written today, I came face to face with an example of my own bad manners.  I had 
not acknowledged feedback given by a member, who had taken the time to offer her perspectives.  There is no excuse for 
that, and I fear that I may have done this more than once recently.  I will apologize to that member and anyone else who I 
may have failed to acknowledge.  And I hope you will forgive me.  But even if you don’t, I’m staying at the table 
because it matters to me. 
  

In service, Teresa 

RE  Musings by Careena 
 

This February marks my 2 year anniversary at UUSP, and I well remember the feeling of being the new kid in town. It 
strikes me as a good opportunity to reflect on the process of finding one's place in the church community. 
 

It's interesting to watch the same process of “where do I fit in” among groups of children. It's an odd, alienated feeling to 
step into a room of student peers who have pre-existing relationships. If you're a recent addition to a class where ____ 
can quote zoology statistics and ____ is reading five grades above her level, it takes time to determine where your area to 
shine might be. 
 

With adults, there seem to be more subtle gradations of intro- and extroversion. But in my observation, the early 
elementary set tend to fully embrace either one strategy or the other. There's the “bury my face in the beanbag and hope 
no one notices me” tactic, or the “I have a story for everything; hey watch me do a cartwheel” tactic. When you were a 
student, which was yours? As an adult, where do you fall on the intro/extroversion scale? 
 
As an adult coming into the congregation, it took me awhile to learn who's who and which ministry does what. As a 
DRE, I had the advantage of a clearly defined role, so far as tangible “present lessons; make puppets” things go. But 
even with those advantages, I still needed to build relationships. Needless to say, I'm incredibly happy about the ones I 
wound up with. 
 
If you would, take a moment to reflect on some of your different circles of “fitting in” at church. How are those roles and 
relationship dynamics different than the ones you had in your childhood peer group? Now put yourself in the shoes of a 
UUSP student. How would that child perceive the dynamics of the discussion group, the coffee hour clusters, the voice 
sections of the choir? 
 
I invite you to look back on your own process of “fitting into” the church. Now, think about not walking in the door as a 
fully cognitively functioning adult, but slowly becoming more aware of your surroundings as a teen would. As each 
student in our program ages one semester at a time, think about areas where we can welcome them into the social life we 
already have. 
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“Immigrants” from page 3…. 
There are two sets of bills focused on charging in-state tuition – with the first set being the preferred outcome.  
 

House Bill 81 and Senate Bill 106 would provide In-state tuition for all students who graduated from high 
schools in FL, regardless of their status  

  
Two additional bills, HB 441 and SB 1018, would require resident status of the student – but not of the parents - 
in order to be charged in-state tuition.   

   
Two bills have also been filed in the Florida Senate that would provide other opportunities for the state’s immigrant 
communities: 
 

SB 1294: Florida Kidcare Program: Allows children of lawfully present immigrants (those who were previously 
banned from participating in federal programs for 5 years) who are otherwise eligible to participate in the 
Kidcare program. Congress removed the prohibition and now provides the same matching funds as it does for 
other children in the program.  

 
SB 1760: Restrictive Driving Privilege Card/Illegal Immigrant Residing in this State: Issues restrictive driving 
privilege card to undocumented immigrants to allow them to drive motor vehicles on the highways of this state  

 
However the Wage Protection for Employees bills, HB 609 and SB 862, do not support the immigrant communities or 
any low wage or daily worker. These bills remove the ability of local governments (which Miami has already passed 
such an ordinance) to protect workers by passing local ordinances or laws that prohibit the stealing of wages by not 
paying and that sets up ways to collect the money that is owed to workers.  These bills say that only the state should 
have this responsibility but they don’t put any requirement on the state to enforce the law.  
 
The: Verification of Employment Eligibility bills, HB 1315 and SB 1638, would require all businesses to verify 
immigration status via a federal database. This is the only Arizona like immigration legislation proposed so far in this 
session. It was proposed last year and defeated by the agricultural and tourism lobbies.  

�
��	&	������

CROP Walk - Sunday, March 4th at 2 p.m. 
  
On the first Sunday of every March, U.U. St. Pete joins with other local churches, people walking together to 
end hunger and poverty and to promote peace and justice around the world.  Everyone is invited to be a UU 
Walker ; more walkers mean more money raised to help hungry people. 
  
What difference does CROP Walk make?  $72 can provide emergency food supplies for a family of five for 
a month!  $120 can enable three women to attend a literacy class for a year and change their lives 
forever!    $250 can enable a local food pantry in the U.S. to restock their shelves with a ton - 2,000 lbs. - of 
food!  $1,050 can support community-based health, hygiene and sanitation training for an entire community! 
  
Come to the CROP Walk table in Gilmour after services on Feb. 12, 19 and 26 and sign up.  Those of 
you who are unable to walk with us can also help by sponsoring the walkers.  All money donated will help 
fight hunger and poverty both locally and globally, with 25 percent going to the St. Pete Free Clinic's Food 
Bank.  The other 75 percent will go to approved international hunger-fighting agencies.  You can even 
designate that 75 percent to the Unitarian Universalist Service Committee, which is one of the approved 
organizations. 
  
Watch for announcements in upcoming Infonet and Orders of Service and visit the CROP WALK  table in 
February for more information.   
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Help send youth, young adults and traditionally marginalized people to  
District Assembly and General Assembly 
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Key mUUsical Themes From A Person Of Note 
 

Transform within (especially within your vocal chords).  Make connections between (between those little dots 
on the music page, that is).  Serve with loving compassion beyond (give the gift of music to the other half of our 
congregation).  If you’ve not yet participated in one of our music ministry groups and are looking to become more 
connected to this special place, please know that there’s always a spot waiting for you and yours whenever you’re ready.  
  
UU2 BAND rehearsals are held on Sundays from 9:15 – 9:45 prior to the morning service.  If you play guitar, keyboard 
or any other instrument, drop in and join a group that provides leadership for our two hymns each Sunday. 
 
ADULT CHOIR rehearsals are held on Thursdays from 7:00 - 8:30 pm in the music room on the RE floor (2nd floor of 
Conway Hall).  This fun loving ensemble explores music reading skills and healthy vocal production in addition to 
preparing anthems and songs for Sunday services.  Whether you sang with us previously or only sing in the shower, 
choir here at UUSP is all about being in a beloved community.  Please also know that the love keeps going after 
rehearsal as we “afterglow” at the Old NE Tavern a few minutes from church. 
 
HANDBELL RINGER rehearsals are held on Thursdays from 6:15 - 7:00 pm in the music room on the RE floor (2nd 
floor of Conway Hall).  Don’t let the beauty of this ensemble’s music fool you into thinking that playing bells is way too 
complicated for you.  It’s not…it’s fun…and it’s yet another ministry that allows us to share our lives together in 
community. 
 
CHILDREN'S CHOIR rehearsals are on Sundays from 10:15 - 10:35 in the sanctuary.  The children and youth sing 
songs of their own, 3 intergenerational songs with the Adult Choir, and 2 numbers from our Spring musical.  Plus…there 
are lots of acting parts in this year’s musical…if your child would enjoy being a Beanstalk! 
 

Waves of love,   J im  
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Free Tax Help 
THE AARP FOUNDATION TAX AIDE PROGRAM 

CAN HELP most taxpayers  
(regardless of age) 

PREPARE AND ELECTRONICALLY FILE 
YOUR 2011 FEDERAL INCOME TAX RETURN 

Please bring the following with you when you come: 
 

 Copy of last year’s income tax return(s); 
 W-2 forms from each employer; 
 Unemployment compensation statements; 
 SSA-1099 form if you were paid Social Security benefits; 
 ALL 1099 forms (1099-INT, 1099-DIV, 1099-B, etc.) showing interest and/or dividends and documentation showing original 

purchase price of sold assets; 
 1099-misc. showing any miscellaneous income; 
 1099-R form if you received a pension or annuity; 
 All forms indicating federal income tax paid; 
 Dependent care provider information (name, employer, ID, Social Security number); 
 All receipts or canceled checks if itemizing deductions; 
 Social Security cards or other official documentation for yourself and all dependents. 
 

AREA SITES from February 3-April 16, 2012 
 

Gulfport Library St. Petersburg Main Library  Gulf Be aches Library Sunshine Center 
5501 28th Ave S 3745 9th Ave, N    200 Municipal Dr 330 5th Ave 
Gulfport, FL St Petersburg, fl    Madeira Beach, FL Saint Petersburg, fl 
  

  Hours:      Hours:   
  MON 10 AM - 2 PM    TUE 10:00AM-1:30PM  
  WED 10:00 AM – 3 PM   THU 10:00AM-1:30PM  
  THURS 10:00 AM - 3 PM  FRIDAY  9:00 AM – 2:00 PM 
  FRIDAY 10 AM - 2 PM  
 

TO LOCATE OTHER TAXAIDE SITES GO TO www.aarp.org/taxaid e  
or call our toll-free number 1-888-AARPNOW 

Insufficient funds checks procedure 
 

Generosity is encouraged at Unitarian Universalist Church of St. Petersburg, but no member or friend should feel pressured to give 
beyond their means. 
 

The church requests no member or friend write a check knowing that there are insufficient funds in the bank to cover the check.  
 

Should a check be returned from the bank for insufficient funds, the Treasurer, Financial Secretary or President of the Board of 
Trustees will inform the check writer that the check has been returned, preferably through an in-person conversation or by telephone. 
If the check writer cannot be reached for a verbal conversation, a letter will be sent to the individual’s home address. 
 

The check writer will be asked to repay the church in cash for the cost of the bank fee imposed on the church. If the check was 
written to purchase goods from the church (e.g., Fair Trade coffee or a grocery gift card), the check writer will be asked to repay the 
cost of goods purchased in cash. If the check was written as a contribution to the church or to fulfill a financial pledge, the check 
writer may choose to provide the amount of the returned check to the church, but only if he/she has the financial ability to do so. 
Additionally, the Financial Secretary and/or Treasurer have the discretion to refuse to accept checks from the individual in the future 
and to ask for an alternative form of payment.  
 

We understand that anyone can make a mistake and write an insufficient funds check, but repeated instances of insufficient funds 
checks may be viewed as breaking of covenant within the church community. 
 

Adopted by the UU St. Pete Board of Trustees, Jan. 11, 2012  
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UUSP Mission Statement 
	

“Providing a compassionate and welcoming community, inspiring spiritual and 
intellectual growth, and serving as a  beacon for social activism and service.” 


